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New Office Hours:  
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During the month of January, we have been praying for: 
 

Alexy Hufnagle 

Annette Haapala 

Bob Hill 

Courage to Cope Group 

Diana Volar 

Dr. Mark Boarini 

Family of Helen Briggs 

Family of Jeff Terry 

Family of Ryan Clark 

Haley Stubblefield 

John King 

Lenora Boor 

Linda Roberts 

Lori Baird 

Mary Lou Knigge 

Mike Nelson 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Church Family, 
 
 
What are you giving up?  Or maybe a better question is are you giving something up? 
 
Growing up Lutheran, the idea of giving up something for Lent was alien to us.  It was something Catholics 
did, like eating fish on Friday or going to mass on Saturday night.  Those of us lucky enough to be born Lu-
theran would look at one another knowingly whenever the kids at school started talking about what they were 
giving up for Lent—usually chocolate, though there always seemed to be somebody who was going to try to 
give up homework.  (Generally, the ones who did that successfully were the ones who didn’t do their home-
work, anyway.)  The rest of us non-Catholics would listen to this and count ourselves lucky to be Protestant. 
 
(We were not ones to get hung up on the subtle nuances of theology and religion, or to debate the finer 
points of transubstantiation, consubstantiation and the like, and it was only later in life that the idea of cele-
brating our commonalities rather than perseverating over our differences would start to take root.) 
 
With that in mind, it was something of a shock to me to discover, as an adult who became a Methodist, that 
the idea of giving up something for Lent might be discussed openly in a Protestant church, without the snick-
ers of childhood.  I won’t lie—it seemed weird, at first, but as I matured in my faith (and that has been a much 
longer journey than I care to admit) I came to realize that giving up something for Lent actually functions on a 
number of spiritual levels: 
 

It’s a spiritual discipline, in which you select something meaningful in your life and commit to foregoing it 
during the season of Lent—an exercise in self-denial. 

Done in the best way, it is a spiritual reflection of what Jesus sacrificed just by coming to us to live as a 
human being, setting aside his divinity to take on the limitations and struggles of human form.  (The 
“best way,” by my definition, means doing it without making a big show of it, the same way Jesus sug-
gested making an offering.) 

The mere action of being mindful of our choice also forces us to remember the ultimate sacrifice of Jesus 
every day—every time we eat, or would otherwise partake in what we’ve given up, we remember. 

On a very simple level, the anticipation of being able to enjoy what we’ve given up, after Easter, is a re-
minder of the joy that is made possible by the completion of Jesus’ ministry, with the Resurrection. 

On a more universal note, depriving ourselves of something during Lent is a reminder of those around us 
who suffer deprivation in their lives—the homeless, the hungry, the marginalized.  And, by reminding 
us, it gently encourages us to consider what we can do to remedy that deprivation. 

 
This year, we will be observing the beginning of Lent with our Circuit 14 brothers and sisters at Wilmot UMC 
on February 26 at 7:00 pm.  With just a few weeks to go before Ash Wednesday, now is a good time to be 
thinking about what you have in your life that—if given up for a couple of months—would help you appreciate 

the blessings you have and the price that was paid for them.   
 
And remember—homework doesn’t count. 
 
See you in church! 
Pastor Keith 



 

 

 

2019 SCRIP Tax Statement Request 

If you would like to be added to the list to re-
ceive a tax statement, please come in and 
add your name to the sign-up sheet or call the 
Church.  

 
Men’s Breakfast  

Sunday, February 9th 
  

 
The men in our congregation are invited to a 
Men’s Breakfast on Sunday, February 9th at 8:30 
am in the downstairs fellowship hall. Join us and 
start your morning with some good food and fel-
lowship.  Questions?  Contact Tom Reilly, Ken 
Bevry, Corbin Bevry or Rick Carlberg.  

Liturgists for February 
 
 Annette Meints 9th 
 Jaden Ouwerkerk 16th 

           Nancy Webster 23rd 
   

 Noisy Offering 
 
On the second Sunday of each month, 

our kids take a Noisy Offering, collecting coins for 
that month’s Pennies for Mission designation.  
January was Shalom Soup Kitchen.  We donated 
$50.46  February monies will be donated to Feed 
My Starving Children. 

Sunday School 
           Sunday School is 9:15 – 10:00 am. 
 
 
 
 
 
We need Elementary and Middle school teachers for 
the second half of our Sunday school year.  Thus far, 
the new format has worked out super and is not over-
whelming to anyone.  PLEAE HELP-SIGN UP SHEET 
IS ON THE FELLOWSHIP TABLE.  

Our Safe Sanctuary policy requires a criminal 

records check for all adults who work with our chil-

dren.  They are valid for 5 years.  Request forms 

are available on the round table in the narthex.  

Please return the forms to Regina McKillips.  She 

will lock them in the safe for Mindy Smouse. 

 

Westosha Senior Fellowship Time 

Wednesday, February 5th  

10:00 am 

A program on “The Honor Flight”  

by Garrett Youra 

 

FREE BINGO AND PRIZES! 

Wilmot United Methodist Church  

Fellowship Hall 

 

11425 Fox River Road Wilmot, Wisconsin 

 

Call 262-862-6336 for more information. 

 

We meet the first Wednesday of every month. 

 

Co-sponsored with Living Waters 

 
 
 
Amanda Bossong 5th 
Alison Rosin 5th 
Courtney Lamar 6th 
Joseph Egeland 12th 
Peyton Shanor 13th 
Makayla Ouwerkerk 14th 
Ronald Verhaalen 14th 
Connie Olsen 17th 
Hunter Hermes 18th 
Rachel Hewitt 22nd 
Lisa Stevens 22nd 
Nancy Webster 24th 
Kathryn Maloney 25th 
Diane Trombley 27th 
 

Communion Stewards  
We are still in need for the months of: 

 
April    September 
July    November 
August   December 

Please call the office to sign up. 



 

 

 Archwood Assisted Senior Living 

 

This facility is at 25025 75th St. in Paddock 
Lake and is opening early 2020.  Check out 

their website at: 
info@archwoodseniorliving.com 

They are taking reservations now. 

262-234-0015 

 
 

 

Fitness Activities:  

$1.00 per class  

$3.00 Tai Chi taught by professional trainers 

Mondays:  

Chair Fitness:  9:00 am and 10:00 am 

Tuesdays: 

Walking Club:  11:00 am 

Tai Chi / Moving for Better Balance:  2:00 pm 

Thursdays: 

Chair Yoga: 10:00 am 

Walking Club: 11:00 am 

Fridays: 

Line Dancing: 10:00 am 

Tai Chi for Beginners:  2:00 pm 

These are available 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

6 HUR Fitness machines, Recumbent Bike, Nordic-

track Treadmill, Wii Games, Fitness DVDs, Outdoor 

1/4 mile Walking Path 

Activities 

Mondays :  
Weight Loss Buddies: 9:00 am, 
Pool table: 9:00 am to 3:45 pm 
Oil Painting: 1:00 pm 
Book Club: 3rd Monday at 9:00 am 
 
Tuesdays:  
Crafters Corner: 9:00 am 
Pool Table: 9:00 am-1:00 pm 
 
Wednesdays: 
Ceramics: 9:00 am 
Pool Table: 9:00 am - 3:45 pm 
Bread and Bakery: 11:00 am-3:45 pm 
Bingo: 1:15 pm 
 
Thursdays: 
Bread and Bakery: 9:00 am-1:00 pm 
Pool Table 9:00 am-3:45 pm 
 

In addition to regular schedule: 
Free AARP tax preparation is available on Tues-
days starting February 4th through April 6th and is 
available for 60 years and over. 

Call the Center to make an appointment: 
 262-891-3436 

 
 
 
 

 

ANNUAL VALENTINES LUNCHEON 
 

Saturday, February 8th, 2020 
Time:  11:00 am—1:00 pm 

Ticket is only $10.00! 
Lasagna from Luisas 

Entertainment by: Timeless Music Review 
Silent Auction 

Call or stop by the Senior Center to get your 
tickets! 262-891-3436 

Courage to Cope  (C2C)   
 

Courage to Cope provides help and support for 
families of those who are struggling with mental 
health disorders. C2C Group meetings are 
open to the public and are held here at Salem 
from 6:00-7:00 pm on the third Wednesday of 
the month. This month’s meeting is on 
Wednesday, February 16th. If you are inter-
ested, please join us—or if you know someone 
who is caring for a family member or loved one 

who is struggling with a mental health disorder, 
please pass the word on to them.   

 

Music Ministry  
 

 

Praise Power practices on Wednesdays at 
6:30 pm. Chancel choir practices on Wednes-
days at 7:30 pm.   

Handbells practices on Thursdays at 7:00 pm. 
Please come to sing and ring! 

. 



 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

 

2 

PPUMC Worship: 

8:30 am 

Sunday  School: 

9:15 am 

SUMC Worship: 

10:15 am 

3 

 

 

4 

 

Boy Scouts:  

7:00 pm  

5 

 

AA: 6:00 pm 

Praise Power: 

6:30 pm 

Choir: 7:30 pm 

 

 

6 

 

Hand Bells: 

7:00 pm 

 

 

7 

 

Big Book (AA) 

6:00 pm 

8 

 

4-H  

6:00 PM-9:00 PM 

9 

Men’s Breakfast: 

8:30 am 

PPUMC Worship: 

8:30 am 

Sunday  School: 

9:15 am 

SUMC Worship: 

10:15 am 

10 

 

4-H 

6:00 PM-9:00 pm 

11 

 

Boy Scouts 

7:00 pm 

12 

 

AA: 6:00 pm 

Praise Power: 

6:30 pm 

Choir: 7:30 pm 

13 

 

Hand Bells: 

7:00 pm 

14 

 

Big Book (AA) 

6:00 pm 

15 

 

16 

PPUMC Worship: 

8:30 am 

Sunday  School: 

9:15 am 

SUMC Worship: 

10:15 am 

17 

 

 

18 

 

Boy Scouts 

7:00 pm 

19 

 

AA: 6:00 pm 

C2C: 6:00 pm 

Praise Power: 

6:30 pm 

Choir: 7:30 pm 

 

20 

 

Hand Bells: 

7:00 pm 

21 

 

Big Book (AA): 

6:00 pm 

22 

 

 

23 

PPUMC Worship: 

8:30 am 

Sunday  School: 

9:15 am 

SUMC Worship: 

10:15 am 

 

 

24 25 

 

Boy Scouts 

7:00 pm 

26 

 

AA: 6:00 pm 

Praise Power: 

6:30 pm 

Choir: 7:30 pm 

 

 

27 

 

Hand Bells: 

7:00 pm 

28 

 

Big Book (AA): 

6:00 pm 

29 

    FEBRUARY 2020 

 



 

 

SCRIP CARDS 

When you purchase a SCRIP card for your purchases, a percentage of the card will benefit the church.  See 
Mindy Smouse after church or contact her at 857-2066 or e-mail msgmgs@gmail.com.  The following SCRIP 

gift cards are on hand at church and available for your immediate purchase: Amazon - Applebee’s - Arby’s 
Bath & Body Works - BP - Bristol 45 Diner -  Buffalo Wild Wings - Burger King - Cabela’s - Cheddar’s   
Chili’s - Chipotle - Tinseltown - Cinemark -  Cousin’s Subs - Cracker Barrel  - Culvers - Dunkin Donuts    
Festival Foods - Gordon Food Service - IHOP - JC Penney - Joann Fabrics - Kohl’s - Kwik Trip - Little           

Caesars -  Lowes - Marathon - Meijer - Menard’s – Mobil - Noodles & Company - Old Navy - Olive Garden  
Panera - Papa Murphy’s - Pizza Hut - Red Lobster - Red Robin - Shell - Starbucks - Subway- Taco Bell   

Target - Texas Roadhouse - TJ Maxx - Walgreens - Wal-Mart - Wendy’s - Woodmans                                                                                                                                                                  

Total for 2020 so far is: $99.80 

 

Keith Hewitt, Pastor 

Cell: (262) 308-2437 

pastorkhewitt@gmail.com 

Church phone:  (262) 843-2525 

Pleasant Prairie Worship: 8:30 am 

Salem Worship: 10:15 am  

Sunday School: 9:15 - 10:00 am (Sept. - May) 

salemwiumc@gmail.com 

Secretary: salemumcsecretary@gmail.com    

Website:  salemflamesofgrace.com 

Office hours: 9:00 am - 1:00 pm  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday   

 Pastor’s Office Hours:  9:00 am -12:00 pm Wednesday at Salem  

 

                                   Salem UMC’s Website 

Have you visited our SUMC website, Salemflamesofgrace.com? It is packed with informa-
tion and awaiting your input! This is YOUR website. Visit often and let us know what you 
think. If you have information you'd like to see posted on the site such as committee up-
dates and events, pictures of church events, or for your comments or corrections, please 

let Sandy Kay Jacoby know at skjacoby6@gmail.com or Joanna Carlberg at photojo1955@gmail.com 

The “Messenger” Deadline is Wednesday March 18th. Please have all articles forwarded to the secretary 
at: salemumcsecretary@gmail.com  - Thank you 

  

                        Impact Community—8,000 Hour Challenge 

Our total for 2020 so far is 229 hours. We continue to challenge you in 2020. There are 
many things or acts of kindness you do that would be of service to the community:  working on 
Hope Gardens, working at the Westosha Community Center, supporting a fund-raiser, driving a 

shut-in to the doctor, grocery store or church, serving at the Soup Kitchen or taking food to a sick friend.  
Just a few things you may have done and are not aware that these acts of kindness would count towards our 
community challenge.  Please continue to fill out the Impact Community slip and drop it in the collection 
plate, or email your hours to salemumcsecretary@gmail.com. 


